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November 3, 2013 

 
 
 
 
Marjorie Dannenfelser 
President 
Susan B. Anthony List 
1707 L Street, NW, Suite 550 
Washington, D.C. 20036 
 

Re: Constitutionality of Albuquerque “Pain Capable Unborn Child Protection 
Ordinance” 

 
Dear Ms. Dannenfelser: 
 

Alliance Defending Freedom, an alliance-building national legal ministry that defends  
the sanctity of human life, has been asked by Susan B. Anthony List to opine on the 
constitutionality of Albuquerque, New Mexico’s proposed “Pain Capable Unborn Child 
Protection Ordinance.” We understand that the proposed ordinance (herein the “Albuquerque 
Ordinance”), a copy of which is attached, is scheduled to be voted upon at an election on 
November 19, 2013. We further understand that, if eligible voters adopt this ordinance on 
November 19, 2013, the Albuquerque City Council intends to adopt the Albuquerque Ordinance 
at its December 3, 2013, meeting. 
 

Summary of Opinion 
 
It is our opinion that the Albuquerque Ordinance is constitutionally sound and should be 

upheld against any legal challenge should it be adopted by the voters of the City of Albuquerque. 
 
In view of the foregoing, Alliance Defending Freedom urges the adoption of the 

Albuquerque Ordinance by the voters of Albuquerque and its implementation by the 
Albuquerque City Council. 
































